
 City Council Agenda Item 

Title of Agenda Item: Council Discussion for Clayton County Board of Elections to Conduct the November 
4, 2025, General Election for the City 

Submitted By: Executive Offices 

Date Submitted: 6/9/2025 

Work Session Date: 6/16/2025 

Council Meeting Date: 6/16/2025 

Background/History: 
In alignment with the approach adopted by the governing body last year, staff recommend that the Clayton County 
Board of Elections continue to oversee the City’s election process. Given that the City Manager is currently the only 
certified election superintendent on staff, delegating this responsibility to the County will help ensure the highest level 
of electoral integrity while minimizing any potential conflicts of interest related to direct involvement in the election. 
 
Please note that the general election will be held on November 4, 2025, with an estimated cost of $29,279.00. 
 
As in past years, the City Clerk will continue to manage the candidate qualifying process. 

Action Requested from Council: Approval 

 

Cost: $ 29,279.00 Budgeted for:  Yes  No 

Financial Impact: 

 

 


